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AGENDA ITEM:  7 
 

NORTH WALES FIRE AND RESCUE AUTHORITY 
 
18th October 2010 
 
Aerial Ladder Platforms (ALPs) 
 
Report by Paul Claydon, Assistant Chief Fire Officer  
 
Purpose of Report 
 
1 This report is to seek a decision by the Authority on whether to 

maintain the attendance standard for ALPs at 20 minutes or raise 
the standard to 30 minutes in line with the Executive Panel’s 
recommendation of the 10th May 2010. 

 
Background 
 
2 The Service currently has four ALPs located at Bangor, Llandudno, 

Rhyl and Wrexham to meet a 20 minute attendance standard 
adopted by the Authority in June 2006 to cover these relevant risk 
areas. 

 
3 The ALP located at Wrexham fire station will reach the end of its 

serviceable life in 2012.  A replacement will cost around £600,000 
in capital with an ongoing revenue impact on the budget of 
£50,000 per annum. 

 
4 At the meeting of the Authority’s Executive Panel on the 10th May 

2010 it was unanimously resolved to recommend to the Authority 
a change in the attendance standard to 30 minutes and as a 
consequence the non-replacement of an ALP. 

 
Information 
 
5 At the Authority meeting of 21st June 2010 Members received a 

report on this issue and as a consequence resolved to receive a 
further briefing in early September.   
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6 This briefing took place on 3rd September 2010.  The briefing was 
open to all Members and covered extensive information on the 
use, application and location of the ALPs.  This information had 
previously been provided to the Executive Panel over a number of 
earlier meetings. 

 
7 Members were able to ask a range of questions on this issue and 

were encouraged by the Chief Fire Officer to contact him if they 
required further information.  There were no follow-up requests 
for information from Members. 

 
8 This issue has previously undergone public consultation.  Initially 

as an integral part of the Authority’s review of special appliances in 
2003/4.  The review was one of the Authority’s objectives 
published in its first Integrated Risk Management Plan (IRMP) 
titled “Preventing, Protecting and Responding”. Subsequently the 
issue again went through a full consultation process in 2006 as a 
specific objective of the Authority’s third year IRMP action plan 
titled “Maintaining Momentum.” 

 
9 Attached as Appendix 1 to this report is a copy of a letter received 

from Llandudno Town Council on 30 September 2010.  The 
contents of the letter are self-explanatory and it is attached for 
Members’ information.  

 
Recommendation 
 
10 That Members having received the briefing and information on this 

issue note the Executive Panel’s recommendation and decide to 
either: 

 
a) maintain the current 20 minute attendance standard, or 
b) adopt a 30 minute attendance standard for Aerial Ladder 

Platforms across the Service Area. 



 

- 3 - 

 


